
BURLEIGH HEADS CATHOLIC PARISH  
 

¶ BURLEIGH WATERS - M ARY, MOTHER OF M ERCY CHURCH, 3 Sunlight Dr, Burleigh Waters  
 

¶ BURLEIGH HEADS - INFANT SAVIOUR CHURCH, 4 Park Av, Burleigh Heads  

¶ PALM BEACH - OUR LADY OF THE WAY CHURCH - Eleventh Ave, Palm Beach  

¶ MIAMI - CALVARY CHURCH - Redondo Av, Miami  

¶ MUDGEERABA - ST. BENEDICT'S CHURCH - Wallaby Dr, Mudgeeraba  

¶ SPRINGBROOK - ST TERESA'S CATHOLIC COMMUNITY  

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday 

5 July, 2020 
 

Year A:  Zech 9:9-10;  Rom 8:9,11-13;  Mt 11:25-30 
 

next week's Readings:  Is 55:10-11;  Rom 8:18-23;  Mt 13:1-23 

Parish Weekly Diary....  
 
Saturday 4 July 
8.00am Mass - Burleigh Heads 
9.00am  Mass - Burleigh Waters (live-streamed) 
 

Sunday 5 July 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday 
10.00am  Mass - Burleigh Waters (live-streamed) 

6.00pm  Parish Youth Mass - Burleigh Waters             
         (live-streamed) 
 
Monday 6 July 
St Maria Goretti 
9.00am  Mass - Miami 
 
Tuesday 7 July 
7.30am  Mass - Burleigh Waters (live-streamed) 
 
Wednesday 8 July 
8.00am  Morning Prayer of Divine Office  
       (live-streamed) 

5.30pm Mass - Palm Beach 
 
Thursday 9 July 
120 Martyrs of China 
5.30pm  Mass - Mudgeeraba 
 
Friday 10 July 
10.00am   Mass  - Burleigh Waters (live-streamed) 
 
Saturday 11 July 
St Benedict Abbot 
8.00am Mass - Burleigh Heads 
9.00am  Mass - Burleigh Waters (live-streamed) 
 

Sunday 12 July 
Apostleship of the Sea Sunday 
8.30am  Mass - Mudgeeraba (75 people only) 
10.00am  Mass - Burleigh Waters (live-streamed) 

6.00pm  Mass - Burleigh Waters 
 
Monday 13 July 
St Therese de los Andes 
9.00am  Mass - Miami 
 

 
FACEBOOK 

BurleighCatholicParish 
 

PARISH OFFICE:   Mon - Fri 9.00am - 5.00pm 
3 Sunlight Dr, Burleigh Waters  
[PO Box 73 Burleigh Heads] 

www.burleighheadscatholic.com.au   
     
Phone:   5576 6466 [also for After Hours]  
e-mail:    burleigh@bne.catholic.net.au 
facebook: BurleighCatholicParish 
           
PARISH  PASTORAL TEAM: 
Fr Morgan Batt -  Parish Priest 
Fr Jacob Kalu  - Parochial Vicar 
 

Parish Business & Finance Manager 
Neil Segerdahl -  manager.burleigh@bne.catholic.net.au 
Parish Sacramental Co-Ordinator - Angela Williams 
Parish Women's Advisory - Bev Tronc,  Maree Wright 
Parish Advisory Council Chair - David Sewell 
Parish Safeguarding Officer - Bren Milsom 
Parish Youth Minister - Darcy Rogers 

Fully woke or fully Yoked.  
 
It seems more and more that 
violence and distress 
surrounds our world from 
every side. Do we become 
consumed by this news and 
begin to lose heart. What do 
we hope for now? Our lives 
Paul says to the to the little 
church in Rome should be in 
the spiritual things not the 
worldly unspiritual. But itôs 
hard because we still need to 
live and move in the world.  

 
Zechariah and Jesus were no less distressed by the world in which they lived. 
The prophet Zechariah offers an apocalyptic vision, looking and hoping for a 
future time when conflict will end and those faithful to God will, "Rejoice 
heartily." The saviour will come to Jerusalem, not as a victorious general riding 
on a warhorse into the city, but a gentle leader riding a donkey. Zechariah 
envisions a king who will banish the instruments of war, chariots, warhorses and 
bow. The king will declare peace for all the nations, "from the River [Euphrates] 
to the ends of the Earth." 
 
Zechariah was posting what people today yearn for amid the turmoil; leadership 
not by might and forceful suppression, but by the virtue of meekness. Zechariah 
is calling his contemporaries not to look to oppressive leaders, but to those who 
will bring peace. The coming king, in the prophetôs vision, will govern the 
oppressed and fallen by means of peacemaking, reconciliation and gentleness. 
In this ruler people will realize God has come to their aid. And more: this ruler 
will reveal the kind of God the people have, a God who seeks reconciliation and 
peace among all peoples. The face of the one God sends will reveal the face of 
God.  
 
Our Responsorial Psalm today is from Psalm 145, and in it we acknowledge and 
turn to the God Zechariah proclaims, "I will praise your name for ever my King 
and my God." 
 
These days it doesnôt feel like much has changed from the distress-filled days of 
Zechariah; not with violent protests and military troops on our streets. We pray 
our Responsorial Psalm today in gratitude for the people of peace whom God 
has given us, voices of awareness and reconciliation. Like the prophet they 
keep us focused on Godôs ways as we pray in the words of the Psalm, "The 
Lord is gracious and merciful, slow to anger and of great kindness." Stirred by 
our Psalm we pray, "O God, fill us with your Spirit, make us merciful, filled with 
great kindness, like you, as we strive to be your instruments of peace in our 
troubled world." 
 
When all around us seems to be distress and disorder, we need help if we are to 
be the peaceful face of God in the world. God has seen our need and sent us 
the one Zechariah promised, who entered Jerusalem on a donkey and 
proclaimed "peace to the nations." Jesus does not bang us on our heads with 
new laws and discipline. He offers peace to those who come to him. He doesnôt 
dictate to us from afar, but offers to be our yoke mate. Farm beasts were yoked 
in pairs to increase their ploughing ability. 

continued next page ... 
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That is the image Jesus gave his contemporaries and us: we disciples are not on our own to face present and future challenges 
to his ways of peace. He invites us to draw close to him, "Take my yoke upon you and learn from me." The ground is hard and 
rocky, we need strength and perseverance if we are to plough and plant seeds of peace in our world ï and that "world" can be 
as close as our own family members and neighbours. Staying "yoked" to Christ can help us overcome the anxiety caused by 
the pandemic and social unrest that marks our days and promises to alter our futures. 
 
These days are testing us in many ways, but in some they are not unique. "Learn from me" ï throughout our Christian lives 
Jesus invites us to follow his way of meekness: loving, serving and forgiving. He assures us that we are not left on our own to 
follow his teachings and live his life. He showed the face of a loving God to the world and, yoked to him, we can do the same. 
Being a Christian demands everything we have to live as Jesus lived and in his spirit we are united to him so that we can follow 
his law of love.  
 
Meekness seems like a useless and impossible virtue in our modern world with all its dangerous weapons and aggressions. But 
the gospel today invites us to try practicing meekness (we "practice" because we will never get it perfect) by: disarming our own 
hearts; not returning anger against anger; using our personal authority to stand with the powerless and those deprived of a 
chance for a full life. 
 
Jesus was "meek and humble of heart" because he chose to be 
that way. He could have used power to gain a following, to 
conquer his opponents and overwhelm the towns that rejected 
him. Instead he used his power to stay committed to God and 
Godôs ways and to share the life of the "little ones" who 
accepted him. They had suffered at the hands of the powers of 
the world, and Jesus will too. They only had God as their 
support and future and Jesusô own faith was the assurance to 
them that their trust in God was not misplaced.  
 
Artwork: Living the shared life ï yoked to Jesus. Die 2 Live. 
Retrieved from www.die2live.worthyof praise.org  

ABORIGINAL AND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER SUNDAY ï 5
th
 July 

 
NATSICC Liturgy Team Welcome Together in the Spirit. As a Council, we prayed upon and discerned for many months as to 
the theme for this yearôs Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday. While there were many options discussed, the 
developing COVID-19 situation and its widespread effects and concerns throughout our communities, made our decision on 
the theme clear. Together in the Spirit. Whether we are able to come together physically in Churches, or via a digital 
platform, we feel enriched by the fact that, as Australians, will be óTogether in the Spiritô on 5 July 2020.  
 
The Gospel of the day calls for those of us that are weary, to share our burdens with God. Communities around Australia, 
both First Nations and non-Indigenous, have endured bushfires, droughts and now a pandemic, it is only natural that our 
spirit also becomes weary. There are already many burdens that exist in our communities. With the new challenges 
presented in times like these, it is important that we continue to place our trust in God, and try even harder to embody the 
spiritual gifts of empathy, friendship and love for one another. The COVID-19 pandemic has forced NATSICC to rethink the 
ways in how we empower Catholics to celebrate our special day.  
 
This year, by modifying our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday resources to work in a digital setting, we are also 
holding the first-ever live-streamed, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday Mass from the St Francis Xavier Cathedral 
in Adelaide from 11am EST. We are inviting everyone around Australia - and the World - to join us on 5 July 2020, as we 
come óTogether in the Spiritô to celebrate the gifts of spirituality and culture.  
 
Our Parish Thanks NATSICC for their Acknowledgement of Country video resource  played at Masses this Sunday.  

 
Outside the Parish Office is a NATSICC 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PLAQUE.  The 
practice of inclusion forms an important 
part of rebuilding the relationships with 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
Peoples and non Indigenous Australians. 
The erection of a plaque in a Parish, 
School or Organisation is a symbol of 
welcome for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Peoples and an Acknowledgment 
that there is an understanding of Australiaôs 
past. The NATSICC plaque is the first ever 
to be endorsed by the Australian Catholic 
Bishops for use in Schools, Parishes and 
Organisations. The plaque features artwork 
designed by the Murri Ministry team in 
Brisbane, Queensland and depicts 
Reconciliation and togetherness in Christ. 
We will also this Sunday bless the 
NATSICC ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
PLAQUE at Mary Mother of Mercy, Miami, 
and Infant Saviour Churches.   



PLANNED GIVING 
Sincere thanks to all who have continued to 
support the Parish during these difficult 
times. Details for internet banking:  BSB:  064 
786;  A/c No:  00605 1108;  A/c Name:  
Burleigh Parish;  Reference:  Planned Giving/
Surname.  
New sets of PLANNED GIVING 
ENVELOPES are now available for 
collection from churches. 
 

THANK YOU to the residents of Pine Lakes 

Village Elanora for their kind donation 
towards altar bread for the Parish. 
 

    TELEPHONE MASS 

We invite all to listen into live streaming 
Telephone Mass and Divine Office. If 
you canôt watch you can telephone. 

Driving to work or visiting family - listen 
hands free in the car.  This is a new 

technology for our parish.  The phone 
number to dial in is 5647 3442.   

DECEASED 
Masses have been requested for the recently 
deceased and for friends and relatives whose 

anniversaries occur at this time:  Kath Dein. 

May the choirs of angels come to greet you ... 
May you find eternal life. 

WELCOME HOME PARISHIONERS CAMPAIGN  

 
You will notice these banners at the churches in our parish 
welcoming people back as the Queensland restrictions ease 
and our churches open. I encourage everyone to begin to 
make coming to church part of their weekend routine and 
reach out to others and invite them along.  We have a 
wonderful parish with many opportunities and blessings. 
  
As the restrictions ease in Queensland we have been able to 
successfully implement the Qld Government COVID Safe 
Industrial Plan in our parish so we can now look at opening 
the other Churches in the Parish. This will be done very 
slowly and week by week so that we get it correct and people 
begin to understand the process. Itôs working well at MMM. I 
know people are keen for Masses to commence but this is all 
dependent on our processes. And I know that people are 
really happy that weekday Masses have begun again. Please be patient and gentle. I congratulate and thank all those who have 
helped in the process and are following the plan well.  
 
Please also realise that for the rest of the year and probably next year we will have only two priests in the parish which means 
some tough decisions need to be made about Masses ï we need to permanently close Infant Saviour Saturday night Mass for 
numerous reasons, one being three Saturday night Masses being problematic. I know some will be upset at this and I wish it could 
be different. We need to also reduce some of the weekday Masses so the schedule we have now will be permanent for the 
foreseeable future.   
 
Masses for Sunday opening soon 

5th July   6pm Mary Mother of Mercy (note new time ï this is a trial) - 100 people only 

12th July  8:30am St Benedictôs Mudgeeraba - 75 people only 

19th July  8:30am Calvary Church Miami (Note we will open Saturday night 8th Aug) - 75 people only 

26th July  7am Our Lady of the Way Church Palm Beach (Note we will open Saturday night 15th Aug) - 50 people only 

2nd Aug   7am Infant Saviour Church Burleigh Heads ï 50 people only 
 
Saturday Masses opening  

8th Aug   5pm Calvary Church Miami  - 75 people only 

15th Aug  6pm Our Lady of the Way Palm Beach  - 50 people only 

¦ All Catholics remain dispensed from their Sunday 
obligation until further notice  

¦ Communion is generally distributed by the Presider (Priest) 
alone. If necessary, Extraordinary Ministers of the 
Eucharist may assist to distribute Communion and they, 
too must sanitise their hands before and after distributing.  

¦ In the Ordinary Form of the Latin Rite, the Body of Christ 
should be administered only in the hand and the chalice 
should be received by the priest alone  

¦ The Sign of Peace should be limited to saying ñPeace be 
with youò with a nod or bow; no hand-shaking or hand-
holding should occur here or at the Our Father  

¦ Hymn books should not be used  

¦ Collection plates should not be passed from person to 
person  

¦ Holy water fonts remain empty 
 

Dear Parishioners ï we have an issue needing to be solved.  As 
the collection plate in the near future, and probably permanently, 
will not be passed around we are finding that people are not 
aware of using the stationary collection plate at the front door. 
How do we improve this? How do we get parishioners and visitors 
to use the stationary plate or use Tap&Go?  If anyone has a bright 
idea please let Padre know.   
As you know, the Parish has lost about $60,000 in collections over 
the last 3-4 months and like a corner shop - if you donôt use and 
support it, it will close or reduce capability. I know people have 
this perception that the Church is wealthy - however our parish is 
not but we can usually hold our own . We pay levies to the 
Archdiocese every year of about $100,000 and we pay a lot in 
taxes, utilities, and insurance ($65,000) ï yes we pay tax.  We are 
also putting together a Focus Group to look at the issue if anyone 
would like to join.   
So if we can come up with ideas for the stationary collection 
improvement and viability that would be a great help.  I myself see 
the Tap&Go as the way forward in an ever growing cashless 
society.  Thank you.   Padre 

SICK & SPECIAL NEEDS 
Your prayers have been requested for Wendy 
Aisenberg, Michael Allan, Patricia Ashton, 
Peter Bennett,  Leigh Boulcher, Peter Briggs, 
William Buckley, James Burke, Diane Busutil, 
Mary Cale, Jan Carmont, Jacqui & Emile 
Cloete & family, Pat Dunlop, Norma Evans, 
Angelita Freda, Geromy Grima, Fred Grioli, 
Kath Hare, Vera Havlik, Jean Hokin, Denis 
McEnery, Terezia Meleg, Fay & John Mooney, 
Pat Moy, Stephen Murray, Josie Nicolas, 
Eileen OôNeill, Michael Onn, Sean OôReilly, 
Anne Owens, Maureen Pocock, Phyllis Pola, 
Goldina Pondoc, William Sheehan, Peter 
Smith, Andrew Supple, Graham Zendler, 
Norah Zipf, the sick of our Parish and all in 
need of Godôs healing Spirit.  

Archdiocese Update on COVID19 Easing Restrictions: The Mass Guidelines are still as follows 



 

For the Kids ...  


